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About EAA 690 

EAA 690 is a Chapter of the Experimental Air-
craft Association, located at Briscoe Field 
(LZU) in Lawrenceville, Georgia. A diverse chap-
ter with over 250 members, we offer a wide 
range of aviation-related activities on a regular 
basis. While the Pancake Breakfast and our 
monthly meetings are the norm, we also are 
heavily involved in youth education through 
EAAôs Young Eagles program and our Aviation 
Explorer group, regularly conduct fly-ins, and 
host historical aircraft such as EAAôs B-17 
ñAluminum Overcastò, the Ford Tri-Motor and 
Ron Alexander's DC-3. 

Our technical counselors are some of the best in 
the business, and willingly donate their time to 
homebuilders, as they progress through the vari-
ous phases of constructing an aircraft. We have 
pilots with a wide variety of experience, from for-
mer airline and military pilots to general aviation 
pilots with a private certificate. ñHangar flyingò is 
a fun part of the mix, and our facility is often 
used for aircraft annual inspections, meetings, 
special events, and training. We also have an 
extensive array of aviation tools for loan to mem-
bers, and a library full of aviation information. 
 
Come join us on the first Saturday of every 
month at the hangar to enjoy a $6 Pancake 
Breakfast, and to learn more about EAA 690 

EAA Chapter 690 to Build RV-12 

We are going to build an RV-12!  We have met 
the initial goal of $2,000 and blasted through it. 
We've created a blog site just for this project, to 
see the latest info on this project go to 
rv12.eaa690.net. 

The empennage kit was ordered Jan. 19th 

As we enter the New Year we are excited about 
building the RV-12.  This project will allow us to 
gain experience in the build process and ulti-
mately give our members and others a Light 
Sport alternative not currently available at KLZU. 
 
We expect to have a meeting very soon for all 
those interested in working on this project.  If you 
have RV building experience and want to help 
out by mentoring, please let us know.  We are 
looking forward to getting this project kicked off 
and beginning to see an airplane come to life.  

Chapter 690 Meets in Hangar #1 of the Sport Aviation Complex at Briscoe Field, 690 Airport Rd., Lawrenceville, GA 

Chapter 690 Piet Progress 1/2/2016 

Great progress was made today and we passed a 

milestone, the left wing ribs and spars were con-

nected. 

Steven Agudelo, Carolyn Coppinger, Kyler El-

liston, Jonathan Mesfn Fkreyesus, Alex Kirkland, 

Alex Straka and Derrick Williams did outstanding 

work on this phase. Mentors were Hugh Colton, 

Art Farmer, Duane Huff, John Post and Rick 

Mathisen. 

Next week we will install the diagonals and com-

pression members. Great work everyone! The ex-

citement is building as we see things coming to-

gether.  

Our Youth building the Piet, how exciting! 

https://plus.google.com/u/0/stream/all?hl=en
https://plus.google.com/u/0/stream/all?hl=en
http://rv12.eaa690.net/
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 EAA 690 Membership Report 

January 2016 
By Jeanne Ferguson 

 

As of the end of 2015, EAA Chapter 690 had 315 members.  During the year there were approximately 50 

new members and members that reactivated their membership.  It was an amazing membership year and 

hope that 2016 will see more new members, reactivated members and members involved. 

 

Report for January 2016 is as follows: 

Total Membership ï 179 (which is fantastic for January) 

31 family memberships (which count as 2, and sometimes more) 

43 individual memberships 

12 student memberships. 

 

Barbara Epstein and Jeanne Ferguson will have a table set up at Pancake Breakfast and Chapter Meet-

ings in February and March to take dues.  Dues may be paid by check, cash or credit card. Credit card 

payment can also be made at mkt.com/eaa690 

 

It is going to be an incredible year, so come join the fun!!!! 

Deserts got a lot of attention 

A Christmas Story Presidents Msg. 

The 690 Carolers Musical interludes 

What a great event.  Excellent turn out, great friends, incredi-

ble food and the desserts were abundant and wonderful. 

This years event was held Dec. 22nd in the chapter hanger.  

A special thanks to all the volunteers that put in time decorat-

ing, preparing food, planning entertainment and awards.  It all 

came together and delivered a very nice time for one and all. 

Lots of good food 
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The NavCom is the official month-
ly newsletter of EAA Chapter 690, 
serving its members and other 
persons interested in the ad-
vancement of aviation. 
 
Original articles, art and photos 
are invited and welcome.  Submit 
articles in Word 97 or ASCII for-
mat and pictures in .jpg, .tft 
or .bmp format via e-mail to: 
tj1227@bellsouth.net. 
 
Deadline for submission of arti-
cles and pictures is the 20th of 
the month, unless otherwise an-
nounced. 
 
Permission is hereby granted for 
the reproduction of NavCom arti-
cles by other EAA Chapters, pro-
vided that a proper credit is given 
to the author and to the NavCom. 
 
The NavCom is published elec-
tronically on a monthly bases and 
distributed to Chapter members 
and other interested parties.  
Printed copies may be available 
upon request. 

 
President 
Randy Epstein 
president@eaa690.net 
 

Vice President 
John Morgan 
vp@eaa690.net 
 

Secretary 
Rich Hopkins 
secretary@eaa690.net 
 

Treasurer 
Jeanne Ferguson 
treasurer@eaa690.net 
 

 of BOD 
John Morgan 
vp@eaa690.net 
 

 of Trustees 
Open 
 

Program Chair 
Kathi Parks 
kp9611@aol.colm 
 

Publicity 
Joel Levine 
jlevine@bellsouth.net 
 

NavCom Editor 
Tom Hilborn  404-406-6638 
NavCom@EAA690.org 

 
EAA 690 Hanger  770-339-0804 

        The Presidents Pitch 
              By Randy Epstein 

 

Last year was a big year for EAA 690.  We grew to 300 mem-

bers and experienced a lot of things together.  We saw the com-

pletion of the glider monument thanks to many chapter volun-

teers and the assistance of several local companies, without 

which we might still be trying to figure out how to make it hap-

pen.  We got the hangar painted thanks to chapter volunteers, 

especially Chris and Nancy Capps.  We went to Air Venture and 

watched Jeanne feted as the Ground Volunteer of the Year for 

2015 at the Young Eagleôs dinner.  We saw the chapter begin a 

youth program with the hope of stoking the interest of aviation in 

our young adults.  The first program was a ground school under 

the guidance of Mike Burns.  Next up was the build program be-

ing guided by our wonderful chapter mentor group, now under 

the guidance of Rick Mathisen and Hugh Colton.  Last came the 

flight simulator sessions hosted by Brian Michael and Wes Rid-

dick.  At our Christmas get-together, we celebrated a great year 

by handing out certificates to many recipients and presenting 

Brian Michael with the Member of the Year Award.  We elected 

executive officers for the next two years and new trustee mem-

bers for the next three years. That is just some of the highlights 

of 2015. So now we begin 2016. 

Weôre not about to slow down, instead we are moving forward 

with a wide open throttle!  We are getting ready to build an RV-

12 as a chapter project under the guidance of Jerry Fischer and 

Brian Michael.  This will be exciting and when completed will pro-

vide the Hangar 6 Flying Club with a Light Sport Aircraft for 

members to rent.  The youth are continuing to make great pro-

gress on their Ultra-Lite Pietenpol project and we look forward to 

seeing that plane come together as the year progresses.  Weôve 

started the year off nicely flying 24 Young Eagles already.  This 

month John Post and his Aeroventure Flying Club hosted a 

Rusty Pilots program in the chapter hangar and had a good 

group of attendees. In March, not only will the chapter host a 

Rusty Pilots program in association with Advanced Aviation but 

the chapter will host Representative Rob Woodall after break-

fast.  He will be present to speak about the Pilots Bill of Rights 

that recently passed the Senate and now awaits passage in the 

House.  Rep. Woodall will also answer questions about the bill, 

so make your plans now to be there. 

Cont. pg. 7 

Wide Open Throttle 
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Good things happen when 

people volunteer! 

One of our young eagles, Tim DuBose, lost his 

logbook and Young Eagles Certificate recently.  
His great grandfather, Maj. Bob Mell, contacted 

our member Bob Krone asking what could be 

done.  As a result, we called EAA National and 

they were very helpful in researching the flight of 
Tim DuBose and giving us permission to retype 

his certificate and provide Tim with a new log 

book.  Our thanks go to all the goods folks at 

EAA Young Eagles for their help, to Bob Krone 
for moving this forward and to Jeanne Ferguson 

for her follow up and diligence. 

 

Below is a personal Thank You from Maj. Mell on 
behalf of his great grandson Tim. 

Great Job everyone!   

    James R. Mell flew North American B-25 
Mitchells from a base in Corsica at the end of 
World War Two. He flew 58 missions and had to 
return on just one engine on a mission because 
of enemy action. He goes by Bob and separated 
from the AAF as a 1st Lieutenant.  Here are a 
couple old photos that I scanned for Bob some 
time ago. He's the one in the lower left corner in 
the group photo. 

From  Bob Krone 

Maj. Mell is front row left 

Maj.Mell in his B-25 Mitchell 


